

upon
~~an~~ Big Six² play off if our race
ended in three way tie. Upon
my return from Omaha
~~It~~ I will try to arrange
for all possible contingencies.

We had ~~planned~~ expected to hold
fifth district play off either
March ~~fifteenth~~ or 16th